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   STAFF REPORT   
     
     
 
Report To:  Board of Supervisors     Meeting Date:  July 6, 2017 
 
Staff Contact:  Susan Pansky, Special Projects Planner 
 
Agenda Title:  For Possible Action: To consider a Business Impact Statement and determine whether or not 
Business License fees proposed for Marijuana Cultivation Facilities, Marijuana Product Manufacturing Facilities 
and Marijuana Distributors impose a direct and significant economic burden on such establishments, or directly 
restricts the formation, operation or expansion of such establishments, and to find that a Business Impact 
Statement has been prepared in compliance with NRS 237, accepted, and is on file with the Board of 
Supervisors. (Susan Pansky, spansky@carson.org)  
 
Staff Summary:  Per NRS 237, when considering the adoption of fees that may have an impact on business, 
government entities must prepare a Business Impact Statement that considers whether the proposed fees will 
impose a direct and significant economic burden or will directly restrict formation, operations or expansion of a 
business. In accordance with these requirements, staff has prepared a Business Impact Statement that has 
determined the proposed Business License fees of three percent of gross sales for Marijuana Cultivation 
Facilities and Marijuana Product Manufacturing Facilities, and a fee of $800 for Marijuana Distributors will 
impose a direct and significant economic burden on such establishments but will not directly restrict the 
formation, operation or expansion of such establishments. This action does not adopt the proposed fees. 
 
Agenda Action:  Formal Action/Motion   Time Requested:  One Hour 
 
 

Proposed Motion  
I move to find that the proposed Business License fees for Marijuana Cultivation Facilities, Marijuana Product 
Manufacturing Facilities and Marijuana Distributors do impose a direct and significant economic burden on 
such establishments, but do not directly restrict the formation, operation or expansion of such establishments, 
that a Business Impact Statement has been prepared in compliance with NRS 237, accepted, and is on file with 
the Board of Supervisors. 
 
Board’s Strategic Goal 
N/A 
 
Previous Action   
At their June 15, 2017 meeting, the Board of  Supervisors adopted a Resolution to extend Ordinance 2017-3 that 
enacted a moratorium on Marijuana Establishments by 60 days to September 19, 2017, and adopted a 
Resolution to to initiate the process to declare a new moratorium on Marijuana Establishments.  
 
Background/Issues & Analysis   
The proposed Business License fees for Marijuana Cultivation Facilities, Marijuana Product Manufacturing 
Facilities and Marijuana Distributors have been presented to the Carson City Area Chamber of Commerce and 
all known parties that have an interest in Marijuana Establishments. The recommended Board action will accept 
that the Business Impact Statement has demonstrated that the proposed fees will impose a direct and 
significant economic burden on Marijuana Cultivation Facilities, Marijuana Product Manufacturing Facilities and 
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Marijuana Distributors, but that the fees will not directly restrict the formation, operation, or expansion of such 
establishments. The recommended action does not adopt the proposed fees, nor does it prohibit the Board from 
implementing the proposed fees. The proposed fees will be adopted with the ordinance that will be presented to 
the Board for first reading immediately following this item, and for second reading on July 20, 2017. 
 
Applicable Statute, Code, Policy, Rule or Regulation   
NRS Chapter 237, Business Impact Statements 
 
Financial Information 
Is there a fiscal impact?     Yes       No 

If yes, account name/number:  N/A 

Is it currently budgeted?     Yes       No 

Explanation of Fiscal Impact:  The proposed fees will not be adopted with an action to acept that the Business 
Impact Statement will impose a direct and significant economic burden. The fiscal impact will occur with the 
adoption of the amended ordinance that actually implements the proposed fees. 
 
Alternatives   
1) Make the finding that the proposed fees do impose a direct and significant economic burden upon a business 
and do directly restrict the formation, operation or expansion of a business.  
2) Make the finding that the proposed fees do not impose a direct and significant economic burden upon a 
business and do not directly restrict the formation, operation or expansion of a business. 
 
Attachments 
1) Letter to Potentially Impacted Businesses requesting comment on Business Impact Statement 
2) Business Impact Statement 
3) Public Comments Received 
 
Board Action Taken: 
Motion: ______________________________ 1) _________________ Aye/Nay 
                   2) _________________ ________ 
           ________ 
           ________ 
           ________ 
           ________ 
___________________________ 
     (Vote Recorded By) 



 
Carson City Business License Division 
 108 E. Proctor Street 
 Carson City, Nevada 89701 
 (775) 887-2105 – Hearing Impaired: 711 
 buslic@carson.org  
 www.carson.org/businesslicense 

 
 
June 1, 2017 
 
Subject: Ordinance amending Carson City Municipal Code, Title 4, Licenses and 

Business Regulations for Certain Marijuana Establishment Business 
License Fees  

 
To Whom It May Concern: 
 
Please be advised that the Carson City Business License Division intends to propose 
amending Carson City Municipal Code, Title 4 (Licenses and Business Regulations) to 
include annual business license fees for certain Marijuana Establishments. In accordance 
with NRS 237.080 and 237.090, Carson City has prepared a draft Business Impact 
Statement that outlines the proposed fees, and invites you to review and comment as it may 
have future impact on you, your members or associates. A copy of the draft Business 
Impact Statement is attached for your review. 
 
The fees proposed are for business licenses for a Marijuana Establishment including the 
following: 
 

 Marijuana Cultivation Facility 
 Marijuana Product Manufacturing Facility 
 Marijuana Distributor 

 
Please note that the proposed fees will replace current business license fees for medical 
marijuana business licenses as it relates only to the categories listed above. The business 
license fees for medical marijuana dispensaries and medical marijuana testing laboratories 
will remain unchanged at this time. Proposed modifications to the existing fees for medical 
marijuana dispensaries, as well as new fees proposed for retail marijuana stores will be 
forthcoming at a later date.  
 
In accordance with NRS 237,080, interested parties may provide feedback as to whether 
any of the proposed fee structures will: 
 

1. Impose a direct and significant economic burden upon a business; or 
2. Directly restrict the formation, operation or expansion of a business. 

 
Please submit any comments, data or arguments in writing no later than 5:00pm on 
Friday, June 23, 2017 to the following: 
 
Carson City Community Development, Business License Division 
Attn. Susan Pansky 
108 E. Proctor Street 
Carson City, NV  89701 
spansky@carson.org 
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The Business Impact Statement will be presented to the Board of Supervisors at their 
regular meeting on Thursday, July 6, 2017. If you have any questions, please contact me 
at (775) 283-7076 or via email at spansky@carson.org. 
 
Sincerely, 
Community Development, Business License Division  
 
 
 
 
Susan Pansky, AICP 
Special Projects Planner 
 
attachment 
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Susan Dorr Pansky

From: Anthony Georgiadis <ageorgiadis@gtigrows.com>
Sent: Friday, June 16, 2017 11:06 AM
To: Susan Dorr Pansky
Subject: RE: Marijuana Establishments - Proposed Business License Fees/Business Impact 

Statement

This message originated outside of Carson City's email system. Use caution if this message contains attachments, links, or 
requests for information.  

 
Susan –  
 
Good morning! 
 
We at GTI Nevada, LLC are supportive of the attached ordinance.   
 
Please let me know if you would like any additional details. 
 
Many thanks, 
Anthony 
 
 
Anthony Georgiadis | GTI 
(704) 287-3447 
 
 
 

From: Susan Dorr Pansky [mailto:SPansky@carson.org]  
Sent: Thursday, June 1, 2017 1:23 PM 
To: Susan Dorr Pansky <SPansky@carson.org> 
Subject: Marijuana Establishments ‐ Proposed Business License Fees/Business Impact Statement 
Importance: High 
 
To Whom It May Concern –  
 
Please find attached a letter and draft Business Impact Statement regarding Carson City’s proposal to implement 
business license fees for Marijuana Establishments. You are receiving this information because you have either 
expressed interest in Marijuana Establishments or may represent businesses that could be impacted by the proposed 
fees. Carson City invites you to review the attached letter and draft Business Impact Statement and provide written 
comment on the proposed fees. 
 
Comments are due no later than 5:00pm on Friday, June 23, 2017. Please feel free to contact me if you have questions. 
Thank you. 
 
Susan Pansky, AICP 
Special Projects Planner 
Carson City Community Development, Planning Division 
108 E. Proctor Street 
Carson City, NV  89701 
Phone:  775.283.7076  
Fax:  775.887.2278 
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Susan Dorr Pansky

From: lucinda ma <lucindammahoney@gmail.com>
Sent: Friday, June 23, 2017 2:29 PM
To: Susan Dorr Pansky
Subject: Re: Marijuana Establishments - Proposed Business License Fees/Business Impact 

Statement

This message originated outside of Carson City's email system. Use caution if this message contains attachments, links, or 
requests for information.  

 
Hi Susan,  
 
The following are my comments regarding the Business Impact Statement regarding recreational marijuana. 
 
My company, Carson City Agency Solutions, LLC, (CCAS), will be seeking a Adult Use Marijuana Product 
Manufacturing License should the Board decide  to move in this direction. I support the 3% fee structure for our 
industry. While the fee will be significantly higher than the current medical marijuana fee, I support a fee 
structure that enables additional funds for the Sheriffs Department to reduce the black market that exists in our 
community. Additionally, I hope that some of the fees can be used for marijuana education. 
 
Thanks for opportunity to comment 
 
Lucinda Mahoney, Owner 
CCAS 
 
On Sun, Jun 11, 2017 at 11:45 AM, Lucinda Mahoney <lucindamahoney@me.com> wrote: 
 
 
Sent from my iPad 
 
Begin forwarded message: 

From: Susan Dorr Pansky <SPansky@carson.org> 
Date: June 1, 2017 at 10:23:19 AM PDT 
To: Susan Dorr Pansky <SPansky@carson.org> 
Subject: Marijuana Establishments - Proposed Business License Fees/Business Impact 
Statement 

To Whom It May Concern –  

  

Please find attached a letter and draft Business Impact Statement regarding Carson City’s 
proposal to implement business license fees for Marijuana Establishments. You are receiving this 
information because you have either expressed interest in Marijuana Establishments or may 
represent businesses that could be impacted by the proposed fees. Carson City invites you to 
review the attached letter and draft Business Impact Statement and provide written comment on 
the proposed fees. 
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Comments are due no later than 5:00pm on Friday, June 23, 2017. Please feel free to contact me 
if you have questions. Thank you. 

  

Susan Pansky, AICP 

Special Projects Planner 

Carson City Community Development, Planning Division 

108 E. Proctor Street 

Carson City, NV  89701 

Phone:  775.283.7076  

Fax:  775.887.2278 

spansky@carson.org 

www.carson.org/planning 
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